
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: 18 October 2022 
 

THEMBELIHLE MUNICIPALITY FORENSIC INVESTIGATION  

The Provincial Treasury never received a request from the speaker 

of Thembelihle municipality or anyone else from that municipality to 

conduct a forensic investigation. Otherwise we would have acted on 

it with the urgency it deserved due to its criticality and public interest 

nature. 

However, once we became aware that the municipality petitioned 

the National Treasury directly on the matter, the Provincial Treasury 

and COGHSTA, fully supported the forensic audit being done by 

National Treasury. The two departments had jointly engagements 

with National Treasury team performing the forensic audit and 

supported it. 

As a Provincial Treasury, under the overall stewardship of MEC 

Vosloo and leadership of Dr. Moses Gasela, our No.1 goal is to root 

out corruption in all its manifestations (real or perceived). This is 

evidenced by our active participation in the fusion centre with our 

local partners and active support to law empowerment agencies 

such as SIU in their work in the Province. 

Issued by the Northern Cape Provincial Treasury (NCPT) 

Enquiries may be directed to:  

Galaletsang Mfecane 
Spokesperson for the NCPT 
081 489 5972 


